

June 9, 2015

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

RE: R.M. of Wallace-Woodworth Support for Energy East Application to National Energy Board

Council of the R.M. of Wallace-Woodworth has had numerous discussions in regards to the movement of crude oil in and around our municipality. Council realizes firsthand the danger of truck traffic and the impact it has on the road system and the environment, and also has major concerns regarding rail line transportation of such a commodity. With those points being taken into consideration, the following resolution was passed at an open meeting of Council on June 9, 2015:

Resolution No. 15/422

Moved By: Sandy Heaman Seconded By: Barb Stambuski

WHEREAS Trans Canada Pipelines Ltd. have put forward an application to develop the Energy East Pipeline which would convert an existing natural gas pipeline into oil and construction of new pipeline.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the R.M. of Wallace-Woodworth agree that a letter of support for the Energy East Pipeline Project be written, indicating that the Municipality would like for environmental, public safety and economic benefits, see this project proceed and be completed.

Carried

Please feel free to distribute copies of this document, as necessary, to show the R.M. of Wallace-Woodworth's support for the Energy East Project. Should anyone like to discuss this matter further, please feel free to contact me directly or our administration office at 204-748-1239.

Yours truly.

Denis Carter

Reeve, RM of Wallace-Woodworth

GM/hs